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ñIt sure takes a lot out of a guy to bowl the highest score at the  

Iowa PVA Wheelchair Awareness Bowling Event!ò 

Joshua Baldwin was asleep before he and his parents were out of the parking lot. 

The Iowa PVA Wheelchair Awareness Bowling Event was a huge success.  We had a great 

turn out.  The Board of Directors, members, a class from Drake University, teams from Wells 

Fargo Veterans Outreach, Veterans Affairs groups, the Des Moines VA SCI team, the IPVA 

softball team, and of course friends and family of IPVA were all represented.  Channel 13      

(WHO) sent a crew that took video footage and IPVA Chapter President Jon Schneider was 

interviewed.  It was a fun and challenging afternoon.  Most importantly the event provided 

awareness of the difficulties faced by all of those who live there lives in a wheelchair.      

Something as simple as bowling is not so simple.  Thank you to all who came out and         

participated.  We look forward to next yearôs event. 
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A Message From The President  

Jon R. Schneider  

Recent Problems With The VA Health VA - 

Some Things To Know Before You Judge The VA Healthcare System 
 

 
As someone who has been following the recent problems and concerns with the VA Health 

Care System, Iowa PVA chapter members and other Iowa veterans should be proud to have 

great leadership and health care providers in the Central Iowa Health Care System both in 

Iowa City and Des Moines. 

 

While the system of VA health care is not perfect and given our national commitment and 

personal debts to our veterans, it is certainly fair for the VA healthcare system to be held to 

the highest standards.  It should however be noted that although the areas identified for  

improvement deserve attention, there are some things to think about before rushing to  

judgment regarding the performance of the VA healthcare system in itôs entirety. 

 

In my view, lost in the conversation about the VA is the recognition that the VA health care 

system has consistently out-performed the non-VA/private sector in quality of care and  

patient safety.  In response to some criticism in the 1990s about the VAôs quality of care, 

please note that with the appointment of former Secretary of Veterans Affairs Anthony  

Principi in 2000, the VA initiated a major reengineering effort.  The principle components of 

this effort included better use of information technology, measurement and reporting of  

performance, and integration of services. (Please note that I had the opportunity to serve as 

the Regional Veterans Liaison to Secretary Principi from 2000-2004.) During this time there 

were many changes made in the system.  Patients in the VA health care system were more 

likely than those treated in the non-VA/private sector to receive better care for a wide range of  

indicators such as cancer screening, diabetes treatment and inpatient care.  This trend  

continues. 

 

The VA has been an early adopter of electronic records and accountability measures.  There 

always has been and continues to be an issue with the transition of patient health care within 

the Department of Defense (DOD) to health care within the VA and the transfer of patient 

records..The systems ultimately needs to be able to communicate.  In addition, there is the  

issue of the backlog in disability claim processing, clinical care and safety. These are areas 

that are receiving substantial attention because the VA health care system is configured as a 

system that is continually focused on improvement.  

 

It is not proper to evaluate the VA in isolation.  For example, with respect to wait times.  Any 

idea how the VA appointment wait times compare to the non-VA/private sector? That is not 

to say that the VA should not have absolute standards and seek to improve, but I would guess 

that the wait times elsewhere are also often quite long.  And a word for those decrying the 

wait times that are the result of the lack of doctor appointments.  The question might be ñWill 

more resources be available to the VA to make more appointments available and would that 

improve the health of our veterans?ò  The VA is experiencing a huge influx of veterans and 

only a modest increase in staff.  During the past 3 years, the primary care visit requirement 

has increased by some 50% while the number of primary care doctors has only increased by 

9%.  Given that resources for the VA are not unlimited, how should appointments be  

prioritized?  These are real challenges on the VA healthcare system.  We also need to  

remember that sometimes the long wait periods are a result of patient preference.  A measure 

could misrepresent the quality issue if the time represents, in part, a patient deciding when 

he/she wants to see the doctor again.  There is a need to ensure that those measures are  

actually patient centered.        

(continued on next page) 
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Hospital Liaison 

by Kenny Lloyd 

National Director 

I want to talk about our VA Medical Centers here in Iowa. We have SCI clinics in Des Moines and Iowa City. First 

off I need to remind you that Andrew Bernstrom is our National Service Officer and Kim Gould and I are Hospital 

Liaisons. We are here to help in anyway we can to make sure you get all the benefits and prosthetics you deserve. 

 

For the most part, our VA Medical Centers in Iowa are very efficient and handle claims in a timely manner. However, 

once in awhile, we hear about claims from prosthetics that are delayed or situations where our veterans do not get 

what they are asking for and need from the VA. Recently I heard about one of our members that was trying to        

purchase a van and was told he had to get a companion van. I know some of you will not know what this is but in my 

opinion it is not the kind of van any of us would want. The companion van is lowered only in the middle of the van 

behind the driver/passenger area and is not lowered in the front where the driver or passenger sit. A non-service    

connected Veteran will most likely be the one that is told they will have to accept a companion van. You do not have 

to accept these companion vans. In addition to this preventing those veterans who are capable of driving to do so, I 

believe that there could be significant safety issues in making the Veteran sit in the backseat behind their spouse or 

caregiver. It would be a lot better for the spouse or caregiver to take notice if the Veteran starts choking or having any 

major health problem if they are sitting beside them and not in the backseat. I donôt know about the rest of you but I 

am an adult and I donôt want to be treated like a kid and put in the backseat. 

 

There is one more issue I would like to address about our prosthetics in the VA. I became aware of a Veteran that 

needed a Hoyer lift. He waited seven months before he received it. Unfortunately, while he was waiting for the lift, 

one of his family members dropped him transferring him from the bed to his chair. The Veteran broke his neck and 

died shortly afterwards. These are things that should not happen.  

 

If any of our members are having problems or if you know of someone that is having trouble with their prosthetics, 

you need to contact our National Service Officer or a Hospital Liaison. I am not saying that we can fix the problem 

but we will do our best to find the person that can.  

 

National Service Officer:   Andrew Bernstrom:    Phone: 800-795-3602        Email: andrewbe@pva.org 

Secretary for NSO:    Judy Keeling    Phone: 800-795-3602      Email: judyk@pva.org 

Hospital Liaison:    Kim Gould    Phone: 515-669-8746     Email: iowapvakim@yahoo.com 

Hospital Liaison:   Kenny Lloyd   Phone: 641-486-2564   Email: ken2000L@heartofiowa.net 

(continued from previous page) 

 
This point is not to diminish the importance of wait times, but to is only to say that it can be very complicated to measure quality 

in this area. 

 

Regarding the recent issues in the media and the reaction to finding and addressing problems.  An old school approach is to  

assign accountability and produce punishments.  A more contemporary and effective approach would be to understand the recent 

problem and embrace the opportunity to improve and strengthen the system.  Letôs not throw the VA healthcare system under 

the bus!  Certainly, anyone who engages in illegal or unethical behavior should be removed, but the general approach should be 

to react constructively and engage in developing solutions to ensure a higher level of future performance. 

 

There are certainly areas to improve within the VA as with all health care systems.  If you have had any recent  

experience with any health care system you know there remain far too many glitches in any system and too little  

attention is paid to things that matter most to patients. 

 

The VA healthcare system has to improve ...and WILL FOR OUR NATIONòS VETERAN HEROES! 

 

JRS 

mailto:andrewbe@pva.org
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The 2014 advocacy legislation training seminar was held in Washington DC. March 9 through 14.  Approximately 

70 representatives from PVA chapters across the country attended to learn about current and future issues facing both 

disabled veterans as well as other members of the disabled community. Bev and I were pleased to be able to attend 

representing the Iowa Chapter. 

 

The four day conference provided opportunities to hear from PVA staff and members of federal agencies and inde-

pendent organizations about issues important to us.  Advocacy topics ranged from airline access issues and long term 

services for those with disabilities to discussions about the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities 

(CRPD).  Legislative issues included updates on changes to the VA prosthetics process as well as current legislation 

being considered on veteranôs issues.  We also had an opportunity to interact with a congressional panel of staff 

members representing the House and Senate Committees on Veteransô Affairs.  Lastly, the training portion of the 

seminar wrapped up with presentations from PVAôs Architecture, Medical Services and Communications  

Departments. 

 

March 12, PVA National President Bill Lawson presented PVAôs Annual Testimony to a joint session of the House 

and Senate Committees on Veteransô Affairs.  President Lawson highlighted several concerns facing veterans, in  

particular, those with catastrophic disabilities.  These included Congressesô failure to once again pass a budget that 

funded the Department of Veterans Affairs and that veterans would have been even more severely impacted had  

veteransô health care not had advance appropriations which shielded the VA health care system from partisan  

wrangling and political gridlock.  President Lawson went on to praise efforts by House Committee Chairman Miller 

and Senate Committee Chairman Sanders to expand advance appropriations to all VA programs.  President Lawson 

also addressed ongoing problems with VAôs prosthetics programs that are hampering the VA ability to quickly  

deliver much-needed devices that are critically needed by disabled veterans.  Finally, he emphasized the need for 

Congress to expand the Comprehensive Caregiver Assistance program to all veterans.  Currently the program is only 

for post-9/11 veterans. 

 

Following the Annual Testimony, we spread out across Capitol Hill for meetings with our Senators and Representa-

tives as well as staff.  We met with Veteranôs affairs staffers for Senators Harkin and Grassley due to a Senate vote 

being conducted at that time.  We were able to actually meet with Congressmen Lathum and Loebsack.  We talked 

with staff for Congressman King and dropped off our points papers with Congressman Braleyôs staff.  During these 

meetings, we were able to address many of the issues that had been presented during the previous seminar days.  

Overall, it was a very successful and informative week it was like being in the middle of a civics lesson.   

Very interesting and eye-opening.  

 

We had scheduled time to visit Vietnam Memorial, but the cold weather prevented that from happening. Instead we 

toured the capital.  Thanks for allowing us to represent you, our fellow PVA members.     

Advocacy and Legislative Seminar 

Washington, DC 

March 9-14, 2014 

By Duane an Bev Frideres 

D I S C L A I M E R  

 
Back Talk and the Iowa Chapter of the Paralyzed Veterans of America neither endorses nor guarantees any of the products or services            

advertised. We are pleased that we can offer you information about products and services that are available, but we strongly urge you to   

investigate any company or product yourself prior to using such services or products. 
 
Back Talk is a publication of the Iowa PVA and is meant to inform its readers of Chapter activities, legislation, and other matters of concern to 

veterans and/or members of the disability community.  Any opinions expressed in any article is that of the author and may not reflect the  

beliefs or policies of the Iowa Chapter. 

Thank you. 
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From the Desk of the Executive Director 

 

Kim Gould  

 

 

 

 

As I reported in my article in the November/December issue of this newsletter , I was contacted by a representative of  

Rebuilding Together Greater Des Moines.  Rebuilding Together Greater Des Moines is a nonprofit organization that  

provides critical repairs to make homes safe and healthy for low-income homeowners who are unable to afford the repairs 

themselves. They are also willing to consider adaptive housing projects such as ramps, bathroom modifications, etc.  The 

representative we visited with stated they work with Home Depot to assist with those types of projects. Priority is given to 

people who cannot help themselves physically or financially.  These individuals or families are typically seniors, disabled, 

veterans or low income. For 2014 they targeted funding to assist veterans!  On May 3 they helped one of our members, 

Blair Legg, with some much needed home repairs.    

 

Three years ago, Blair (a paralyzed Vietnam veteran)  was working on a second-story roof when he fell, breaking his neck 

and paralyzing him from the shoulders down. His wife, Becky Legg, has been by his side through every struggle. "It's been 

very challenging. I've had a lot of training through the VA to bring him home, to take care of him," she said. 

 

One of Blair Legg's biggest challenges is getting around in a wheelchair in his century-old two-story home on the northwest 

corner of Des Moines. "We transformed the dining room into his bedroom and the VA altered our house to make it handicap 

accessible," Becky Legg said. 

 

On May 3, 16 volunteers from the Rebuilding Together organization made dozens of renovations, building new stairs and 

restoring a ceiling. "My bed has fallen through so all (of) the ceiling has been showering down on him," Becky Legg said. 

They also added a new kitchen drain that had been broken since November, and rewired electrical work that hadn't been  

updated since the 1930s. "Since we've lived here we've lost all the overhead lights except two," Becky Legg said. Volunteer 

Marc Black said his fellow volunteers have felt pure joy as they gave up the weekend to help. "It's just awesome to see the 

looks on people's faces when we complete a project like this. They have a sense of appreciation that we came out here to 

donate that time to better their life situations," Black said. The Leggs said they can't believe the transformation happened in 

just one day. "(We are) very grateful. Like I said, this is just such a blessing and it's really cool to watch everything pull  

together this quickly. It would have taken me months to do," Becky Legg said. 

 

The Greater Des Moines Rebuilding Day has repaired more than 1,700 houses in the past 19 years, adding more than $8  

million to the market value of Des Moines homes. 
 
Kim  

iGive Shopping Donation Program 

 

Iowa PVA recently became part of the iGive online shopping program. As friends and supporters of Iowa PVA, 

this is an easy and inexpensive (free) way to support our programs and causes. 

 

1. Log in to iGive.com and create a free iGive account. You simply create a login in and password and designate    

      Paralyzed Veterans of America - Iowa Chapter as your cause. By simply creating this account, $5 is donated 

      to us automatically. 

 

2. After your account is created, any online shopping you do from over 1000 participating stores generates a  

      donation to our organization (%). The only catch is that you must log in to iGive and then choose the store you 

      wish to order from.  

 

Please visit the iGive website. You will see that almost every store you can think of is listed as options for your on 

line shopping needs.  

Thank you for your continued support.  



 

 

U.S. Senator Richard Burrôs Open Letter to Veterans 
 
 
 
 

WASHINGTON, D.C. ïToday, U.S. Senator Richard Burr (R-NC), Ranking Member of the Senate 

Committee on Veterans' Affairs, released the following open letter to Americaôs veterans: 

 

May 23, 2014 

To the Nationôs Veterans, 

 

Over the course of the last few weeks, there has been a great deal of media coverageðrightly soðof the 

still-unfolding story coming out of the Department of Veterans Affairs regarding secret wait lists and 

other problems related to appointment scheduling at VA facilities. Last week, the Senate Committee on 

Veterans' Affairs heard from Secretary Shinseki, representatives of some of the Veterans Service  

Organizations (VSOs), and others. 

 

While a great deal of the media coverage of the hearing has focused on what Secretary Shinseki said, 

and didn't say, much less has been seen of the testimony of the VSOs that testified. I wanted to take a 

brief moment to comment on that testimony. 

 

First and foremost, I must recognize and commend the American Legion, National Commander Dan 

Dellinger, and the American Legion team for taking a principled stand, before the hearing and during it, 

and calling for leadership change at the VA. It is clear that the Legion has been listening to its  

membership about the challenges they face in gaining access to care, and has reached the conclusion that 

"enough is enough" and the status quo is indefensible. The Legion's membership has much to be proud 

of with the organization they support. 

 

Regrettably, the Legion was alone among the VSOs that testified in taking such a stand. It became clear 

at the hearing that most of the other VSOs attending appear to be more interested in defending the status 

quo within VA, protecting their relationships within the agency, and securing their access to the  

Secretary and his inner circle. But to what end? What use is their access to senior VA staff, up to and 

including the Secretary, if they do not use their unprecedented access to a Cabinet Secretary to secure 

timely access to care for their membership? What hope is there for change within the VA if those closest 

to the agency don't use that proximity for the good of veterans across our country? 

 

I believe the national and local commanders of every VSO have the interests of their members at heart, 

and take seriously their commitment to their members and their organization. Unfortunately, I no longer 

believe that to be the case within the Washington executive staff of the VSOs that testified. Last weekôs 

hearing made it clear to me that the staff has ignored the constant VA problems expressed by their  

members and is more interested in their own livelihoods and Washington connections than they are to 

the needs of their own members. 

 

I fear that change within the VA will not be possible unless and until these organizations also reconsider 

their role as well as the nature of their relationship with VA. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Richard Burr  

United States Senator 
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National PVAôs Response to Senator Burrôs Open Letter to Veterans 

 

 

Dear Senator Burr: 

 

On behalf of Paralyzed Veterans of America (Paralyzed Veterans) and its members, I write to express our deepest  

disappointment with the actions that you took leading into the Memorial Day weekend. Your ñopenò letter to all veterans 

clearly displays why the vast majority of the American public puts no faith in their elected officials to do what is right for this 

country. You truly should be ashamed for being so bold as to challenge veteransô service organizations (VSO) and the  

veterans who represent our organizations on a weekend when we clearly know more about what the holiday represents than 

you do. Your attitude and actions reflects great discredit upon the United States Senate and every member of Congress should 

be embarrassed by your ñopenò letter. Only a politician would be so bold as to believe he or she knows better what veterans 

want and need than actual veterans themselves. You clearly represent the worst of politics in this country.  

 

Perhaps you should be reminded of just how much you support veterans and their families in this country. Given the  

opportunity to support legislation that would remove all of the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) budget from the partisan 

bickering and political gridlock, of which you are an active participant, that has completely crippled the appropriations  

process, you opposed that legislation. Given the opportunity to support legislation that would ensure all generations of  

veterans, not just Post-9/11 era veterans, have access to the Comprehensive Caregiver Assistance program administered by 

the VA, you chose to oppose that legislation. Given the opportunity to support legislation that would provide reproductive 

assistance to veterans whose catastrophic disabilities rendered them unable to have children, you chose to oppose that  

legislation. Given the opportunity to ensure that the VA has fully sufficient resources to establish adequate capacity and  

properly meet the health care demands of veterans, you have chosen to send them out into the private health care marketplace 

that cares more about the bottom dollar than the health and well-being of those men and women. Senator, your continued  

efforts to simply ñfixò the VAôs problem by privatizing health care shows that you are more interested in diminishing the VA 

health care system and promoting your political interests.  

 

Paralyzed Veterans, and our counterparts in the VSO community, are particularly offended by your comments about the  

testimony provided by our professionals (all of whom are actually veterans and members of their respective organizations) 

during the Senate Committee on Veteransô Affairs hearing held on May 15, 2014. Perhaps you should have shared with all 

veterans in your ñopenò letter that you cared so much about their health care that you were not actually present during the  

testimony that the VSO representatives provided and you did not ask a single question to gauge our recommendations about 

how to fix the problems the VA health care system is facing. To the credit of your colleagues on the Committee, every other 

member actually took the time to engage with the VSO panel and ask pointed and substantive questions.  

 

Your actions in remembrance of Memorial Day clearly show why the vast majority of the American public believes that the 

U.S. Congress is out of touch. Rest assured, you do not speak for or represent the interests of Paralyzed Veteransô membersð

veterans with spinal cord injury or dysfunctionðor any other VSO. We would be happy to meet with you at anytime and  

discuss real solutions to address the problems facing the VA.  

 

We stand ready to ensure that veterans get the best quality health care and benefits that they have earned. Do you? 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 
Bill Lawson Homer S. Townsend, Jr. 

National President Executive Director 

 

 

cc: Honorable Harry Reid, Senate Majority Leader 

Honorable Mitch McConnell, Senate Minority Leader 

Honorable Bernie Sanders, Chairman, Senate Committee on Veteransô Affairs 
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Gov. Branstad Signs  

Home Base Iowa Act Into law 

 

 

Plan will attract veterans to Iowa and match them with quality, high-paying jobs 
 

(DES MOINES) ï Gov. Terry E. Branstad, joined by Iowa Lt. Gov. Kim Reynolds, today  

(May 14, 2014) signed the Home Base Iowa Act into law at the Iowa Gold Star Military Museum 

at Camp Dodge in Johnston, Iowa. In addition, Branstad signed Senate File 2352 providing an 

additional homestead credit for disabled veterans. 

 

ñOur bipartisan Home Base Iowa plan will work to match veterans with high-paying careers in 

Iowa,ò said Branstad. ñThese men and women have fought for our country, and acquired unique 

skillsets and training in the military. Now, with the Home Base Iowa plan signed into law, Iowa 

stands ready to welcome them to our communities and match them with the quality jobs across 

the state.ò 

 

The Home Base Iowa Act is one part of the overall Home Base Iowa initiative, a first-of-its-kind 

program developed to honor our countryôs veterans by recruiting them, and active duty service 

members, for private-sector job opportunities in Iowa. Congressman Leonard Boswell and       

Caseyôs CEO Bob Myers, both veterans, serve as the co-chairs of the initiative. 

 

ñAs Governor Branstad and I travel across Iowa, we talk with Iowa businesses that are in need of 

qualified workers, ñReynolds said. ñOur veterans possess the skills necessary to fill integral roles 

in important industries and we look forward to when they call Iowa home.ò  

 

Photos of the bill signing and a video of the gun salute can be found below by going to the State 

of Iowa web site and clicking on the title. The photos and video can be attributed to the Iowa 

Governorôs Office. 

 

PHOTO:  Gov. Branstad, Lt. Gov. Reynolds and Maj. Gen. Tim Orr talk as they walk to 

the gun salute at Camp Dodge in Johnston, Iowa. 

 

PHOTO:  Maj. Gen. Tim Orr thanks Gov. Branstad, Lt. Gov. Reynolds and the Iowa  

Legislature for passing Home Base Iowa. 

 

PHOTO:  Gov. Branstad addresses the crowd at Camp Dodge prior to signing Home  

Base Iowa into law.  

 

PHOTO:  Gov. Branstad signs Home Base Iowa into law. 

 

VIDEO : Gov. Branstad, Lt. Gov. Reynolds and Maj. Gen. Tim Orr administer gun salute 

at Camp Dodge. 
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The Home Base Iowa Act does the following: 

 

¶ Fully exempts military pensions from state income tax, putting Iowa on more 

equal footing with states such as Florida and Texas, and our Midwestern 

neighbors such as Illinois, Kansas, Michigan, Missouri, Ohio, South Dakota 

and Wisconsin. In addition, the bill fully exempts military survivor benefits 

from state income tax. 

¶ Iowaôs licensing boards will adopt rules allowing credit for military training 

and experience in the licensing process. 

¶ Allows private-sector companies to follow the public sectorôs lead by       

allowing a preference in hiring and promoting veterans. 

¶ Eliminates the special plate issuance fees charged for plates associated with 

military service. 

¶ Expands eligibility for the Military Homeownership Assistance Program,            

which provides $5,000 in down payment and closing cost assistance.          

Additional funding for the program is provided in a separate appropriations 

bill.  

 

BACKGROUND ON THE HOME BASE IOWA ACT  

 

Gov. Branstad and Lt. Gov. Kim Reynolds launched the Home Base Iowa initiative in 

November of 2013 at the Iowa Gold Star Military Museum at Camp Dodge. Branstad 

and Reynolds named Congressman Leonard Boswell and Caseyôs CEO Bob Myers the 

co-chairs of the initiative.  

 

In January, Gov. Branstad made Home Base Iowa the centerpiece of his legislative plan 

by stating at his Condition of the State address, ñThis session, the centerpiece of my 

agenda is Home Base Iowa. It is a bipartisan jobs plan focusing on recruiting service 

members to Iowa and matching them with good, high paying careers. [é] Our veterans 

have risked their lives defending our freedom. To show our gratitude, letôs make Iowa 

the leader in respect, support and opportunity for veterans.ò 

 

In January, the Iowa Business Council announced a goal of hiring 2,500 veterans. In 

March, Greene County became the first ñHome Base Iowa Community.ò To date, there 

have been over 50 Home Base Iowa Businesses statewide, with more to come. 

 

In addition to the Home Base Iowa Act (Senate File 303), Branstad also signed Senate 

File 2352.  

 

Senate File 2352 an Act relating to the additional homestead credit for certain 

disabled veterans and including effective date and applicability provisions. 

 

For more information on Home Base Iowa, please visit www.HomeBaseIowa.org.  
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http://coolice.legis.iowa.gov/Cool-ICE/default.asp?Category=billinfo&Service=Billbook&menu=false&ga=85&hbill=SF303
https://governor.iowa.gov/2013/11/branstad-launches-home-base-iowa-in-national-effort-to-match-veterans-with-available-iowa-jobs/
https://governor.iowa.gov/2014/01/gov-branstad-delivers-2014-condition-of-the-state-iowa-is-working/
https://governor.iowa.gov/2014/01/iowa-business-council-announces-goal-of-hiring-2500-veterans/
https://governor.iowa.gov/2014/03/greene-county-becomes-first-home-base-iowa-community/
http://www.homebaseiowa.org/hbi-businesses
http://coolice.legis.iowa.gov/Cool-ICE/default.asp?Category=billinfo&Service=Billbook&menu=false&ga=85&hbill=SF2352
http://www.HomeBaseIowa.org
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         OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR  
 

Governor Terry E. Branstad « Lt. Governor Kim Reynolds 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Tuesday, March 18, 2014 

Contact: Governorôs Office, 515-281-5211 

 
Iowa Designated AllἙVet State by 

U.S. Chamber of Commerce Foundation 
 

(DES MOINES) ï Today, Iowa Governor Terry Branstad proudly announced Iowa is among three states to be  

designated an AllἙVet State by Hiring Our Heroes, a program of the U.S. Chamber of Commerce Foundation. 

ñWe are honored to be named an AllἙVet State and to be in such good company,ò said Governor Branstad. ñThis 
designation is a true testament to our unwavering support of veterans and their families. We are dedicated to  

making Iowa a home for the nationôs returning heroes.ò 

 

The AllἙVet States initiative was created to highlight the incredible opportunities, services, and support being 

offered by states to attract and hire transitioning service members and military spouses. By showcasing the  

benefits and opportunities important to veterans and their families, a state can help influence a transitioning  

service memberôs decision-making process in bringing their skill sets and revenue to that state. 

 

Michigan and Tennessee also received the AllἙVet State designation. 

 

ñIowa has worked aggressively to be a top destination for our nationôs veterans and military spouses,ò said Eric 

Eversole, executive director of the U.S. Chamber of Commerce Foundationôs Hiring Our Heroes program. ñWe 

are thrilled to work together through our AllἙVet States initiative to help Iowa highlight the many economic and 

educational opportunities for the men and women who have served our country.ò 

 

This designation comes on the heels of Governor Branstadôs announcement of the creation of the Home Base Iowa 

program. Home Base Iowa was founded to serve as a comprehensive source for job services and information about 

Iowa for veterans. On March 13, Greene County was designated the stateôs first Home Base Iowa Community. To 

date, Iowa businesses have set a goal of filling 2,900 jobs in Iowa with veterans through the Home Base Iowa  

initiative. 

 

ñMany thanks to the individuals guiding the Hiring Our Heroes program and their hard work in assisting veterans 

and their families,ò said Iowa Lt. Governor Kim Reynolds. ñWe are so proud to be designated an AllἙVet State 

and will continue to serve our nationôs brave servicemen and women to the fullest extent.ò 

 

http://www.allvetstates.com/
http://www.homebaseiowa.org
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 TELL CONGRESS IT'S TIME TO END THE SUBMINIMUM WAGE  

                                            FOR PEOPLE WITH DISABILITES!  

  

                               

      Support H.R. 831-the Fair Wages for Workers with Disabilities Act of 2013 
  

 

Under current federal law, employers are able to obtain "special wage certificates" that allow them to pay workers 

with disabilities less that the federal minimum wage (referred to as subminimum wage). The subminimum wage 

law gives employers an incentive to exploit the cheap labor provided by workers with disabilities. It also works as 

a disincentive to employers to prepare people with disabilities for integrated employment in the community that 

will pay them a competitive wage. 

 

 It is clear that with the appropriate services, training and tools, workers with disabilities can be as productive as 

workers without disabilities. Right now, there are employers who pay the federal minimum wage or higher to their 

employees with disabilities-without affecting their profitability. As a result, even individuals with significant    

disabilities have been able to successfully obtain employment that pays at least minimum wage if not more. H.R. 

831, which creates the Fair Wages for Workers with Disabilities Act of 2013, prohibits any new special wage           

certificates from being issued and requires existing special wage certificates to be phased out over a three-year  

period (after one year for private for profit entities; after two years for public or governmental entities; and after 

three years for non-profit entities). 

  

The time for action is now. Contact your U.S. Representative today to urge him or her to sign-on as a cosponsor 

and vote "yes" on H.R 831. If your representative is already a cosponsor of the bill, please contact your              

representative to thank him or her for their support. 

  

 * If you know your representative's name, go to http://house.gov/representatives/ and click on the name to get his/ 

    her contact information 

  

 * If you do not know your representative's name, go to http://house.gov/ and enter your zip code under the  

    heading "Find Your Representative" 

 

To read full text of H.R. 831: http://beta.congress.gov/113/bills/hr831/BILLS-113hr831ih.xml 

 

To see current sponsors of H.R. 831: http://beta.congress.gov/bill/113th-congress/house 

bill/831/cosponsors?q={%22search%22%3A[%22hr831%22]}<http://beta.congress.gov/bill/113th-congress/

housebill/831/cosponsors?q=%7b%22search%22%3A%5b%22hr831%22%5d%7d> 

  

 If you have any questions, please contact: 

  

 Cheryl R. Jansen 

 Legislative Director 

 Equip for Equality 

 cherylj2@equipforequality.org<mailto:cherylj2@equipforequality.org> 

 217-544-0464 ext. 6013 
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Operation -Engage America" will be held at VFW Post 9662, 1309 NE 66th Ave  
Des Moines, IA on June 7th, 2014 from 1:00 -5:00 PM.  

The event will "kick off " at 1:00pm with Retired Rep Leonard Boswell, followed by  
BG Steven Altman and Cpt. Dan Grinstead.  



 

 

PAGE 13 BACK  TALK   

Iowa PVA Vice President Kenny Lloyd was presented with a Volunteer Service Award 

for his long term, distinguished and devoted volunteer service   

from Iowa Veterans Home Commandant Jody Tymeson.  

Kenny Lloyd - IPVA Turkey Hunt  


